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To:    Chief Fiscal Officers, Budget Directors, and General Counsels  
  
From:    Jeffrey S. Shapiro, First Deputy Comptroller, CTR 
   Bran Shim, Budget Director, ANF   
  
Date:    December 28, 2020   
  
Re:     Requested Actions Rescinded - Potential Federal Government Shutdown  

 
Comptroller Memo FY#2021-12C 

 
 
This memo replaces FY2021-12B issued on Wednesday, December 23.   
 
Based upon the action taken by the Congress to pass and the President to sign the next federal 
COVID Relief Fund Act that also included a federal budget for the remainder of federal fiscal year 
2021, we are withdrawing our request for state agencies to provide information related to federal 
funding and its impact on staffing and programs should a federal shutdown occur. 
 
Thank you for your continued partnership.  
 
No action is required by state agencies at this time.  
 
Thank you and best wishes for a happy 2021. 
 
 
Cc:  Cabinet Secretaries, Department Heads, MMARS Liaisons and Payroll Directors 

Massachusetts  


